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October 1, 2018

The Planning Department has recently added an additional vehicle to our fleet, bringing our vehicle count to 2. However, the recently acquired vehicle, a 1996 Toyota Tacoma 4-wheel drive truck, is in need of replacement.

The Planning Department uses our primary vehicle, a 2009 Dodge Nitro 4-wheel drive SUV, for many purposes including: site visits for zoning projects going to the board, investigating complaints, traveling to Springdale for Regional Planning meetings, courthouse trips, and training opportunities in the area and away, etc.

The recently acquired Toyota truck is in need of repairs- the clutch is difficult to operate, and the driver’s seat is so damaged it feels like a back injury after driving it.

The Dodge seats 4 comfortably, including baggage and gear. Adding that to the seating for 2 in the Toyota, the Planning Department still doesn’t have the ability to drive the whole department of 7 to the courthouse for meetings, events, etc.

I am requesting an additional $10,000 in the 2019 Budget for the purchase of a used vehicle to replace the Toyota. I believe the new vehicle will allow the Planning Department more freedom to come and go to meetings, training events/conferences, site visits, complaint visits, etc., benefitting the county by not having to slow down that response time due to the availability of only one vehicle with 7 people.

Please contact me with any questions.



Thank you,
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Nathan Crouch
Washington County Planning Director
ncrouch@co.washington.ar.us
479-444-1724
2615 Brink Drive • Fayetteville, Arkansas 72701
Telephone: (479) 444-1724 • Fax: (479) 444-1786
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